
 

 

 

 

 

File: 5531.00 

 

July 31, 2017  

 

Mr. David M. Phillips 

Imperial Oil Limited 

P.O. Box 2480 Stn M 

Calgary, AB  T2P 3M9 

 

Dear Mr. Phillips: 

 

Re:   Imperial Oil Limited – Winnipeg Distribution Terminal (East St. Paul) – Environment Act 

Licence No. 3088 – Notice of Alteration 

 

Receipt of your June 21, 2017 submission is acknowledged as a notice of alteration in accordance 

with Section 14 of The Environment Act. 

 

The requested changes to the Development as Licensed are for temporary storm water storage in 

an existing bermed area during the stormwater retention pond rehabilitation project as well as changes to 

the expanded stormwater retention pond dimensions, slopes and outlet pipe. 

 

 The information provided states that the discharge requirements of Environment Act Licence No. 

3088 will continue to be met and any impacted sludge or soil will be disposed of at an approved facility. 

 

The potential environmental effect of the requested changes to the Development as Licensed are 

insignificant and considered to be a minor alteration in accordance with Section 14(2) of The 

Environment Act.  Approval is hereby granted for the proposed changes to the Development as described 

in the June 21, 2017 submission. 

 

 If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Winsor, P.Eng. at 204-945-7012. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 

Director 

 

c. Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley/Yvonne Hawryliuk – Environmental Compliance and   

   Enforcement Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 

 Jennifer Winsor – Environmental Approvals Branch, Manitoba Sustainable Development 
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